
 

 

 

 

 

 

December 15th, 2021 

 

The Honorable Governor Inslee 

PO Box 4002 

Olympia, WA 98504 

 

Re: Resignation from the Washington State House of Representatives effective December 15th, 2021 

 

Dear Governor Inslee, 

I am writing to advise you that I will be vacating my position in the House in order to take office as Senator for the 

44th Legislative District. In view of this vacancy, I have chosen to resign from my seat in the House and to be sworn 

into the Senate prior to the start of the 2022 legislative session. I will take the oath of office at 5:00pm on 

Wednesday, December 15th, 2021.  

It has been my pleasure to serve in the House of Representatives and I look forward to continuing my service as a 

member of the State Senate.  

Therefore, pursuant to RCW 42.12.020, please accept my resignation from the Washington State House of 

Representatives effective Wednesday, December 15th, 2021, at 4:00 pm. 

If you have any questions, or if I may provide additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Peacefully, 

  

John Lovick 

State Representative, 44th District 

Deputy Speaker Pro Tempore 

 

CC: Jamila Thomas, Chief of Staff to Gov. Inslee  

       Drew Shirk, Executive Director of Legislative Affairs, Office of the Governor  

       Rep. Laurie Jinkins, Speaker of the House  

       Rep. J.T. Wilcox, House Minority Leader Rep. Cyndy Jacobsen 

       Rep. April Berg, 44th District  

       Bernard Dean, Chief Clerk of the House  

       Lisa Fenton, House Republican Chief of Staff 


